Town of Canterbury
Board of Selectmen
March 18, 2019

Selectmen Present:  Art Hudson
Cheryl Gordon
George Glines

Town Administer: Ken Folsom

The meeting was opened at 5:02 PM

Sign: A/P Manifest
P/R Manifest
Leave Requests (1)
Abatement Requests (2) — Tax Map 102 Lot 61 & Tax Map 000, Lot 5
UMRLAC Appointment Slip — Anne Dowling

Appointments

Road Agent — John O’Connor

John explained that he would like to have post the roads. George made a motion to post
the roads on March 20, 2019. Cheryl seconded the motion. All in favor by roll call,
motion carried.

John explained that he had received a complaint from a resident on Sunset Hill Road.
The new truck will be going in for some warranty work.

A brief discussion was held on the possibility of building a small shed to house the sand
pile for residents outside the transfer station.

The Board thanked John for attending.

Fire Chief — Guy Newbery

Guy distributed the monthly statistics of the department.

Guy reported that 4 members of the department have completed their National Registry
and State licensing process. A new member joined the department this month. Michael
Slattery from Intervale Road is F/F 1 certified.

Guy updated the Selectmen on the department training and activities that occurred in the
past month.

Guy reported on an incident that happened on March 17, 2019 concerning an unattended
fire.



Guy explained that Penacook Rescue are discussing hiring their first full-time employee.
Ken reported that the representatives of Canterbury, Boscawen and Salisbury will be
attending a meeting with Penacook Rescue on March 21, 2019 to discuss a contract for
services.

The Board thanked Guy for attending.

Police Chief — Mike Labrecque

Mike distributed the monthly statistics of the police department.

Mike reported that all the radars have been calibrated.

The Selectmen congratulated Mike on completing the FBI-LEEDA course.
The Selectmen thanked Mike for attending.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector Sam Papps

The Selectmen congratulated Sam for winning the election.

Art explained that Sam should look into hiring a deputy. A brief discussion was held on
posting the position and what the salary would be.

The Selectmen thanked Sam for attending the meeting.
The Selectmen reviewed a request to purchase a parcel of land owned by the Town.
Minutes

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of the February 28, 2019 Public Selectmen’s
minutes. Art made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Cheryl seconded the
motion. All in favor by roll call, motion carried.

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of the February 28, 2019 Non-Public Selectmen’s
minutes. Art made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Cheryl seconded the
motion. All in favor by roll call, motion carried.

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of the March 4, 2019 Public Selectmen’s minutes.
Art made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Cheryl seconded the motion. All
in favor by roll call, motion carried.

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of the March 14, 2019 Public Selectmen’s minutes.
Art made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Cheryl seconded the motion. All
in favor by roll call, motion carried.



Ken updated the Board on a meeting he had with Doug Thompson, Building Inspector
and Fire Chief Guy Newbery regarding a zoning violation.

Art made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 PM. George seconded the motion.

The next scheduled Selectmen’s meeting will be held on April 1, 2019 at 5:00 PM at the
Sam Lake House.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan Stout
Administrative Assistant



